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OFFICERS 
President   
 R. Schroeder, N2HX 
Vice President 
 M. Moreken, AB2IO 
Secretary 
 L. Weight, KC2MTO 
Treasurer 
 R. Kubinski, KC2PQC 
 
DIRECTORS  
Membership  
 L. Weight, KC2MTO 
Radio Station  
 M. Juza, KC2TGM 
Repeater Operations 
 R. Schroeder, N2HX 
Physical Plant 
 H. Gold, AB2VG 
 D. Norcross, K2DRN (asst.) 
Public Information 
 T. Reeg, K2TFR 
Training & Examinations  
 D. Wright, AA2F 
Publications  
 A. Flinsch, AB2RC 
Programs 
 G. Wilson, K2GW 
Immediate Past President 
 D. Norcross, K2DRN 
Web Service  
 M. Juza, KC2TGM 
Hamfests 
 Open 
 
 

Alex	
  Flinsch,	
  AB2RC	
  will	
  be	
  giving	
  a	
  presentation	
  
on	
  Arduino	
  development	
  &	
  applications	
  in	
  amateur	
  
radio.	
  

Meeting	
  –	
  July	
  9th	
  	
  2013	
  
The regular monthly meeting will be held at 7:30 PM on Wednesday, July 9th, at Our Lady of Good 
Counsel Church, on Upper Ferry Road at Wilburtha Road in West Trenton. The site is easy to reach 
from I-95 or NJ-29. Talk-in is available on the 146.67 (PL 131.8) and 442.65 repeaters. The directors 
meeting takes place 1 hour earlier at 6:30 PM. 
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DVRA Nets 
2-meter & 70-cm nets on the club repeaters 146.670 pl 131.8, 442.650 pl 131.8 
2-Meter Nets:  
The Pepper Net 10:00 PM Daily 
Mercer Co. Emergency Net 7:30 PM Tuesdays KB2EGI, coordinator. 
 
Training & Upgrade Classes 
Don Wright, AA2F, periodically holds Technician and General classes.  
Classes are held at various locations. Call Don at 609-737-1723 to register. 
 
Exam Schedule 
For 2014 exams will be held on Jan 18, March 15, May 10, July 19, Sept 13 and 
Nov 15.  All Exams will be at 12:15 on the listed Saturdays at the Hopewell (Twp) 
Branch of the Mercer County Library, 245 Pennington-Titusville Road, next door 
to the Hopewell Valley Central High School.  Bring $15, cash or check, and 2 
forms of identification, at least one being a photo ID.  For further information, 
contact Don/AA2F at 609-737-1723 or aa2f@arrl.net.  

 
Please Visit Our Sponsor 
 

 
 
Fame and Fortune Await 
Want to become rich & famous – write an article for the DVRA Beacon. Fame 
among local hams almost guaranteed – fortune is up to you (and your luck in 
Powerball). Deadline for submission is one week before the monthly meeting 
(that would make the deadline the first Wednesday of the month). For details 
contact Alex / AB2RC – ab2rc@ab2rc.net  
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Help Wanted 
Our club treasurer, Ron KC2PQC, is looking for a club member to help with the 
treasurer’s duties. If you are interested, please contact him at 609-695-5990 or 
email ronk@snip.net . 
 
 
Logbook of The World 
On May 23, 2014 the latest QSLs for W2ZQ logbook of the world were: 
 
EI3IO  2006-10-28 08:22:28 40M SSB   7.157   IRELAND 
N8IE   2007-01-07 04:15:32 80M RTTY  3.59500 UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 
N8IE   2007-01-07 01:29:27 40M RTTY  7.04500 UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 
F6IGS  2009-03-08 21:43:27 20M SSB  14.18080 FRANCE 

 
Matched QSLs out of total contacts submitted to LOTW were 5372/16555 or 
32.4% 
 
Upcoming Events 
July 19th & 20th – NJ Triathlon – help is needed to coordinate race 
communications, all members are expected to help out with this as it is a major 
fundraiser for the club. Contact Steve KC2VDL scamtk@aol.com and let him 
know which days you will be there. 
 
HAMFEST – Saturday September 20th in West Windsor Community Park, contact 
Frank, KC2TKD frankpal@comcast.net for details. 
 
Website 
Our website has been updated, and looks better than ever. Take a look at it 
http://www.w2zq.com  
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New hams are different 
 
By Dan Romanchik, KB6NU 
 
This is going to be a bit of a ramble, but I need to get some thoughts 
down about new hams, and maybe get some feedback on these 
ideas from both new hams and guys that have been around for a 
while. 
 
Recently, I visited the All Hands Active (AHA) makerspace here in 
Ann Arbor. Several of the "makers" that use this space have recently 
gotten their ham licenses—-most of them in one of my one-day Tech 
classes. I was down there trying to get them interested in attending 
Field Day, and in particular, in operating the GOTA station. 
 
There were four of us sitting around, talking about amateur radio, the 
projects they were working on, Field Day, and other stuff. In the past, 
they had also expressed an interest in doing something with 
WA2HOM, our station at the Ann Arbor Hands-On Museum. While it 
was a great discussion, it was apparent to me that it was going to be 
difficult to get them out for Field. 
 
It dawned on me that these new radio amateurs were just not 
interested in the “old” amateur radio. Sitting in front of shortwave 
radios and exchanging fake signal reports with other guys sitting in 
front of shortwave radios is just not their idea of a good time. I think 
that if you take a step back and try to look at it through their eyes, 
you’ll see where they’re coming from. 
 
What are they interested in? Well, one guy is having a blast playing 
around with RTL SDR dongles. He’s also trying to figure out a way to 
rig up wireless link to light a light at bus stops around his house when 
a bus is approaching. Another is working on a Hinternet-type project. 
I helped him out a little bit last summer setting up a wireless node at 
his house. 
 
This is perhaps one reason why there are so many more licensed 
radio amateurs these days, but yet there seems to be less activity on 
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the HF bands these days. HF is just not where it’s at for these new 
guys. 
 
One consequence of this is that the old amateur radio clubs don’t 
have much to offer the new guys. In fact, one of them told me that the 
one time that he attended the local club meeting, he got such a 
hostile response that he decided not to return. 
 
I’m finding this all quite interesting. I do intend to pursue some kind of 
joint activities between the All Hands Active maker group and 
WA2HOM and see where that goes. They may not be interested in 
working DX on 20m, but they do seem to be interested in the IRLP 
node that we’re in the process of installing there. 
 
I’m not sure where this is all headed, but what I do know is that these 
folks have a lot of energy and creativity. If we can couple that with our 
knowledge and experience, then I think that we’ll be a good fit for one 
another. It’s going to take open minds all around, though. 
 
I'm really interested in hearing from all of you about this. Have your 
clubs made contact with the "makers" in your area? Do any of them 
have ham radio licenses? Are there any interesting ham radio/maker 
projects going on in your area? 
 
--- 
 
When he's not thinking about the future of amateur radio, Dan, 
KB6NU enjoys working CW on the HF bands, teaching amateur radio 
classes, and building kits. For more information about his operating 
activities and his "No-Nonsense" series of amateur radio license 
study guides, go to KB6NU.Com or e-mail cwgeek@kb6nu.com. 


